
 

 

 

नगर ननगम, शिमला के पार्षदों की भा॰वा॰अ॰शि॰प॰- हिमालयन वन अनुसंधान 
संस्थान, शिमला के दौरे पर ररपोर्ष 

Report on Visit of Councillors of Municipal Corporation, Shimla to 

ICFRE-HFRI, Shimla  

 
On the 15th September 2025, a team of Councillors representing the Biodiversity Management 

Committee (BMC) of the Shimla Municipal Corporation visited ICFRE–Himalayan Forest Research 

Institute (HFRI), Shimla for interactions of their role and also to the information on local biodiversity. 

Dr. Sandeep Sharma, Director In-charge, welcomed the delegation and highlighted the vital role of 

councillors in promoting urban forestry, emphasizing the need for eco-sensitive development and 

proper drainage systems. Dr. Vaneet Jishtu, Head Extension through a Power Point presentation, 

elaborated on the role of BMCs in context to the Biodiversity Act, and recommended key indigenous 

species for developing green spaces in urban areas. He also shared insights on Himachal Pradesh’s 

biodiversity and the rich traditional knowledge related to native plants. Dr. Joginder Chauhan briefed 

the members on Mission LiFE, underlining the importance of councillor involvement in 

environmental sustainability efforts. A detailed discussion followed, addressing members’ queries on 

biodiversity.  Dr. Rahul Negi, Member Secretary BMC and Ms. Monika Bhardwaj, Councillor and  

Chairperson BMC, expressed gratitude to HFRI for sharing valuable knowledge on the region’s 

biodiversity. They opinioned that more interactions are required with the institute to make Shimla 

green and clean. Other councillors of  group were Ms Sheenam Kataria, Ms Umang Banga, Ms Shanti 

Verma, Ms Urmila Kashyap and Ms Kamlesh Mehta #Mission LiFE. 

 
 
 

 



 
 

 

  

 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


